From: Public Access DC Comments 
Sent: 01 December 2018 22:42
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 18/01894/OUT

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 10:41 PM on 01 Dec 2018 from Mr Richard Irons.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	OS Parcel 4300 North Of Shortlands And South Of High Rock Hook Norton Road Sibford Ferris 

	Proposal:
	Outline planning permission with all matters reserved for up to 25 dwellings with associated open space, parking and sustainable drainage 

	Case Officer:
	Bob Neville 

	Click for further information



	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mr Richard Irons

	Email:
	[bookmark: _GoBack]

	Address:
	Meadow Cottage, 6 The Colony, Colony Road Sibford Gower, Banbury OX15 5RY



	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	Dear Sirs

As a resident of Sibford Gower I am disappointed to see that after the village agreed to the previous plan of up to 10 houses, that the planning has been changed to 25 houses which include only 9 affordable homes, of which 'half' are for current or previous residents of the village.

Permission was granted to develop 8 houses on the proposed site with stipulation that the majority of the homes were to be affordable housing with preference given to people with a connection to the village.

The planned development of 25 houses goes against the Policy set out in the Cherwell Local Plan 2011-2031 (Part 1), this clearly directs development towards Bicester and Banbury, and other already built-up areas, not Class A villages; Sibford Ferris is a small settlement and is not obliged to take high density housing developments.

The plan demonstrates that the development would increase the size of Sibford Ferris by approximately a quarter. This is disproportionate, in sustainability and actual terms. The village only has approximately 470 inhabitants, increasing such a small village by 25 dwellings is unnecessary and goes far beyond meeting the needs of the village. 

The new plans state that they envisage approximately 12 cars in the morning and 12 cars in the evening. This is ridiculous, 25 houses could have more than 50 cars if there are families with teenagers aged 17 or more living in the larger houses. 

Parking on the road in the area is high now, more cars will cause mayhem.

I believe it will be dangerous as the entrance to the estate is at the top of a blind hill where traffic is already high and used as a rat run. Through traffic speed down the hill and up the other side into Sibford Ferris to then encounter parked cars opposite an entrance to a school.

The green area next to the land will probably be built on as well (a right of way is to be made into this area). Our village will be a small town before we know it, will lose its history and peacefulness , this will be awful for all of us who have made the village the thriving, friendly, safe-haven that it is.



Regards

Karen Irons




